
ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH A 
TEMPORARY SPEED LIMIT 
ALONG HWY-195
April 15, 2025PH-25-017



Background

 TXDOT is currently installing median barriers along Highway 195 
(Fort Hood Street) as a safety project.

 TXDOT recently informed the city that the second phase of 
construction will begin late summer of 2025.

 TXDOT informed the City that for this phase, they are requesting a 
reduction in speed through the construction limits.

 TXDOT will be making the request through their commission and 
requesting support from the City of Killeen.
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Background

 The ordinance will establish a reduced speed limit of 55 mph 
through the construction zone.

 The ordinance will allow the Killeen Police to enforce the reduced 
speed limit.

 The estimated time of construction begins August 1, 2025, and 
extends to March 31, 2026. Upon completion of the project the 
speed limit will then return to 70 mph.
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Lampasas River to City Limits

Project Limits4



Recommendation

 Staff recommends that the City Council adopt the Ordinance as 
presented to temporarily reduce the speed limit along the 
construction limits of Highway 195 (South Fort Hood Street) to 55 
mph.
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